
Public Notice of Dedication of the Sheriff Larry Gilbert  

Emergency Operations Center 

 

Notice is hereby given that members of the Okaloosa County Board of County 

Commissioners and other municipal and county leaders will participate in the Formal 

Dedication of the Sheriff Larry Gilbert Emergency Operations Center on Thursday, 

April 28, 2022, beginning at 10:30 a.m. CT. The event will be held at the Emergency 

Operation Center located at 90 College Blvd. East, Niceville, Florida 32578. This is not 

a meeting of the Board of County Commissioners, nor is it governed by the provisions 

of section 286.011, Florida Statutes. However, multiple members of the Commission 

may attend the event. The public is welcomed to attend. 

Okaloosa County adheres to the American Disabilities Act and will make reasonable 

modifications for access to this meeting upon request. Requests may be made to the 

County Commission office (850-651-7105) and must be made at least 48 hours in 

advance of the meeting in order to provide the requested service. 

 

 

 

 

 


